

INDIAN SCHOOL SOHAR TERM - II EXAM (2019-20) SUBJECT: ENGLISH CLASS – V

SET –A

Date of Exam: 01/03/2020 Time Allotted: 2 hours

Max.Marks:40

(Note: This question paper consists of 3 printed pages. Please check that you have all the pages.)

SECTION - A: READING

<u>I. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:</u> (1×6=6)

Buddha walked on fearlessly. Angulimala ran as fast as he could but he cannot catch up with him. He swore and shouted at Buddha, but Buddha smiled kindly at him and continued to walk through the forest. This went on several hours and Angulimala was at last tired and sat down. Buddha stood in front of him. His face was shining with kindness for the robber.

"Who are you man?" asked Angulimala. "Why do you travel through this forest alone? Aren't you afraid of Angulimala? Why couldn't I catch you? What magic do you possess? Buddha replied gently, "I'm a friend of yours and I have come to the forest to help you. I have come to save you from further sin. I'm not afraid of you because I love you as I love all other men. My magic is the magic of kindness for all living creatures."

These noble words touched the cruel heart of Angulimala and he fell at the feet of Buddha. "Oh Lord, save me!" he said sobbing. "I am the greatest sinner on earth". He cried bitterly and tears flowed from his eyes in two unending streams.

Answer the Questions:

1. Why was Angulimala tired?

- 2. What was the magic with Buddha, according to Buddha himself?
- 3. What was Buddha's reply when Angulimala asked who he was?
- 4. Why did Angulimala ,the robber fall at the feet of Buddha?
- 5. Write True or False:
 - a. Buddha fell at the feet of Angulimala.
 - b. Buddha stood before the robber with the face shining with kindness.
- 6. Find the words from the passage which mean:
 - a. The quality of being kind
 - b. A person who steals from a person using violence or threat.

SECTION-B : GRAMMAR & WRITING

II. Fill in the blanks using the Present Perfect Tense of the verb given in the bracket:

(½×6=3)

1. The birds	home to roost. (come)	
2. They	three letters already. (write)	
3. She	some photos. (take)	
4. I	the money on the table. (put)	
	this movie several times. (watch)	
6. The train	. We can go out now. (stop)	
III. Identify the type of sentences given below:		(½×6=3)
1. Please pass t	the lemonade.	
2. What is your	r favourite song?	
3. How sweetly	y the cuckoo sings!	
4. I am going o	on vacation very soon.	
5. Clean your r	room.	
6. Can you find	d my umbrella?	
IV. Fill in the bl	lanks with 'for' or 'since':	(½×6=3)
1. Sam hasn't b	been here a month.	
	waiting 4'o clock.	
	ed here 2005.	
4. Mary has bee	en saving her money many years.	
	n have been learning English six years.	
	nned to stay there two days.	
V. Fill in the bla	anks using appropriate interrogative words:	(½×6=3)
1	sits next to Frank? Clara sits next to Frank.	
2	does the boy come from? He is from Newcastle.	
3	is Susan's party? Susan's party is on Friday.	
4	much is the shirt? It is twenty pounds.	
5	are you going to do on Friday? I am going to clean my room or	n Friday.
6		
	Page 2 of 3	

VI. Write an autobiography of 'A Pencil' or 'A Chair' in 80-100 words: (1×5=5)

SECTION – C : LITERATURE

VII. Read the extract and answer the questions given below:				
"Our little river twists and turns: It's just knee –deep when summer burns. How easy it is then to cross: Cattle and carts just ford across."				
a. Name the poem and poet.				
b. Find out two pairs of rhyming words from the extract.				
c. How does the summer season affect the river?				
VIII. Write the meaning and frame meaningful sentences for the given words:a. daisb. feeblec. courteousd. disguise	(1×4=4)			
IX. Answer the following in 15 to 20 words:	(2½×2=5)			
1. The three men did not want to stay at the Stag or Manor House. Why?				
2. How did Mr. Chips spend his evenings before he went to bed? Did Brookfield' influence him in any way?	s routine			
X. Answer the following in 10 to 15 words:				

- 1. How long did Mr. Chips teach at Brookfield? How do you know?
- 2. Do all the children treat the field gently and carefully? How do you know?
- 3. What were the things the three men carried with them, when they landed at Datchet?
- 4. What does the poet mean by 'this nasty sneaking wind'?
- 5. Why does the writer refer to the little boy as 'an angel' and 'heavenly messenger'?



INDIAN SCHOOL SOHAR TERM - II EXAM (2019-20) SUBJECT: ENGLISH CLASS – V

SET –B

Date of Exam: 01/03/2020 Time Allotted: 2 hours

Max.Marks:40

(Note: This question paper consists of 3 printed pages. Please check that you have all the pages.)

SECTION - A: READING

I. <u>Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:</u> (1×6=6)

Buddha walked on fearlessly. Angulimala ran as fast as he could but he cannot catch up with him. He swore and shouted at Buddha, but Buddha smiled kindly at him and continued to walk through the forest. This went on several hours and Angulimala was at last tired and sat down. Buddha stood in front of him. His face was shining with kindness for the robber. "Who are you man?" asked Angulimala. "Why do you travel through this forest alone? Aren't you afraid of Angulimala? Why couldn't I catch you? What magic do you possess?

Buddha replied gently, "I'm a friend of yours and I have come to the forest to help you. I have come to save you from further sin. I'm not afraid of you because I love you as I love all other men. My magic is the magic of kindness for all living creatures."

These noble words touched the cruel heart of Angulimala and he fell at the feet of Buddha. "Oh Lord, save me!" he said sobbing. "I am the greatest sinner on earth". He cried bitterly and tears flowed from his eyes in two unending streams.

Answer the Questions.

- 1. What was the magic with Buddha, according to Buddha himself?
- 2. Why did Angulimala, the robber fall at the feet of Buddha?
- 3. Why was Angulimala tired?
- 4. What was Buddha's reply when Angulimala asked who he was?
- 5. Write True or False:
 - a. Buddha stood before the robber with the face shining with kindness.
 - b. Buddha fell at the feet of Angulimala.
- 6. Find the words from the passage which mean:
 - a. A person who steals from a person using violence or threat.
 - b. The quality of being kind

SECTION-B : GRAMMAR & WRITING

II. Fill in the blanks using the Present Perfect Tense of the verb given in the bracket:

		(½×6=3)
1. I	I the money on the table. (put)	
2. 5	She this movie several times. (watch)	
3. 7	The train We can go out now. (stop)	
4.]	The birds home to roost. (come)	
5. 7	They three letters already. (write)	
6. 5	She some photos. (take)	
III. <u>Fil</u>	ll in the blanks with 'for' or 'since':	(½×6=3)
1. 5	Sam hasn't been here a month.	
	I have been waiting4'o clock.	
	Kate has lived here 2005.	
	Mary has been saving her money many years.	
	Tina and Tim have been learning English six years.	
	We have planned to stay there two days.	
IV. <u>Ide</u>	entify the type of sentences given below:	(½×6=3)
1. C	Clean your room.	
2. W	What is your favourite song?	
3. H	How sweetly the cuckoo sings!	
4. I	am going on vacation very soon.	
5. W	What an interesting story!	
6. C	Can you find my umbrella?	
V. Fill	in the blanks using appropriate interrogative words:	(½×6=3)
1	sits next to Frank? Clara sits next to Frank.	
	does the boy come from? He is from Newcastle.	
	is Susan's party? Susan's party is on Friday.	
	much is the shirt? It is twenty pounds.	
	are you going to do on Friday? I am going to clean my room	on Friday.
	does the restaurant open? It opens at 6'o clock.	

VI. Write an autobiography of 'A Pencil' or 'A Chair': (5×1=5)

<u>SECTION – C : LITERATURE</u>

VII. <u>Answer the following in 15 to 20 words:</u>

- 1. How did Mr. Chips spend his evenings before he went to bed? Did Brookfield's routine influence him in any way?
- 2. The three men did not want to stay at the Stag or Manor House. Why?

VIII. Answer the following in 10 to 15 words:

- 1. Why didn't the three men find a room to rent at 'The Stag' or 'Manor House'?
- 2. How long did Mr.Chips teach at Brookfield? How do you know?
- 3. Do all the children treat the field gently and carefully? How do you know?
- 4. What were the things the three men carried with them, when they landed at Datchet?
- 5. What does the poet mean by 'this nasty sneaking wind'?

IX. <u>Read the following extract and answer the questions given below</u>: (1×3=3)

"Our little river twists and turns: It's just knee –deep when summer burns. How easy it is then to cross: Cattle and carts just ford across".

a. Name the poem and poet.

b. Find out two pairs of rhyming words from the extract.

c. How does the summer season affect the river?

X. <u>Write the meaning and frame meaningful sentences for the given words</u>: (1×4=4)

a. decade b. feeble c. sprightliness d. dais

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$

 $(2\frac{1}{2} \times 2 = 5)$